
    

 

 
 
 
 
 
Committee Members:  
  X Traver, Susan – Chairperson  
  X Kelley, Ross  
  X Van Voorhis, Ken  
  X Pendergraft, Lauren  
     Sumner, Nick –abs. excused 
     Wright, Chris - abs. excused 
      Candace Mumm – abs. excused 

Also present: 
Park Board: 
Randy Cameron, 
 
 
Parks Staff: 
Leroy Eadie  
Garrett Jones 
Al Vorderbrueggen 
Jon Moog 
Jason Conley 
Fianna Dickson 
Angel Spell 
 

Lori Harvey 
Garrett Jones 
Tony Madunich 
 
 
Guest(s): 
Stephanie Zimmerman 
    in for Candace Mumm 

 

Summary 

• The 2017 proposed Parks Planning and Development Department and budget were discussed.  
Parks Planning and Development Department will oversee all of our Capital Projects and the 
Bond Redevelopment Project as well as Grant Writing. 

• The way the policies have been written does do not allow us to tap into the Revenue Stabilization 
Fund or Excess Fund Balance to cover the expected 2017 shortfall for Riverfront Park.  The 
Board must agree to amend or set-aside the policies for one year.  Now considering using the 
Fleet Replacement within the Fund1950 – Park Cumulative Reserve Fund, to be paid back out 
of the Excess Fund at the end of the year. 

• July Financials were discussed with Leroy Eadie stating overall we are doing well for this time 
of year. 

• Jason Conley discussed the current updates with Information Technology Project Plans. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The next regularly scheduled meeting is September 6, 2016, at 3:00 p.m. in City Hall Conference 
Room 2B 

Special Meeting of the Spokane Park Board 
Finance Committee Minutes 

Tuesday, August 9, 2016, 3:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. 
City Hall Conference Room 2B 

808 W. Spokane Falls Blvd., Spokane, Washington 
Leroy Eadie – Parks & Recreation Director 

 



MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. by Chairperson, Susan Traver.  
 
Action Items:  
None 
 
Discussion Items:  
1. 2017 Budget – Parks Planning Amendment and Administrative Budget –   Leroy Eadie explained 

that the numbers have not been updated as yet due to an administrative shortage but all the 
Committees have been working through budget and will be wrapped up next month.  Overall budget 
for the Park fund is just over 20 million dollars.  The 2017 budget remains “position neutral” with one 
exception being Golf.  Golf is discussing adding a true Golf Manager position.  What we’re proposing 
to do in the 2017 budget is to formalize the Parks Planning and Development which will oversee all 
of our Capital Projects and the Bond Redevelopment Project as well as Grant Writing.  During the 
formalization, there will be two new positions which will be offset in the overall budget.  Proposing 
the position of Community Affairs Outreach Coordinator be completely eliminated from the 2017 
budget but leaving in the Marketing Assistant position, although unfunded at this point. Mr. Eadie 
asked Garrett Jones to explain more on the 2017 Parks Planning and Development proposed 
budget.  Mr. Jones went over the organizational chart of duties as well as the proposed budget, 
explaining that Parks Planning and Development has always had its own budget within our overall 
Division.  Discussion took place on which Committee would be involved.   

2. Policy on Accessing Revenue Stabilization Fund – Susan Traver led into the discussion, explaining 
that the original thought of $300,000 might actually be more like $500,000 shortfall for Riverfront 
Park due to additional loss in revenue from the Sky Ride.  Originally looking at two possibilities to 
bridge the RFP shortfall; 1) Revenue Stabilization Fund and 2) Use of Excess Fund Balance. The 
way the policies have been written, do not allow us to tap into either to cover the shortfall unless we 
amend or set-aside the policy for one year.  It would be a Board decision to set aside these policies 
and make the decision to fund; which, per Ms. Traver, is her personal choice.  Mr. Eadie then 
suggested a third option which would be “raiding a fund”, such as the Fleet Replacement within the 
Fund1950 – Park Cumulative Reserve Fund.  Currently looking at the schedule for fleet replacement 
to see if it’s possible.  If funds out of the Fleet Replacement Fund are used, then it should be 
replaced by any money in our Excess Fund at the end of the year.  Ms. Traver requested a copy of 
the Utility Agreement at the next meeting in September so that it can be reviewed to make sure we 
are satisfying the requirements for this year and next.  Also requested is a report on what has been 
funded with the Excess Fund Balance; what’s been approved for this year as well as what’s been 
allocated and what hasn’t been allocated. 

Standing Report Items:  
1. July Financial Report –   Leroy Eadie went over the financials; having the Department Heads go 

into additional information as needed.  Overall we are doing well for this time of year.  Our June and 
July utility bill hasn’t hit the books yet stating that service and charges will show very favorable for 
this month but maybe not next.  Starting with Urban Forestry, both revenue and expenditures are 
favorable.  Recreation shows unfavorable revenue but favorable expenditures with the overall 
favorable. Riverfront Park shows unfavorable revenue but favorable expenditures with the overall 
favorable.  Park Operations revenue and expenditures are favorable.  Administration is overall 
favorable.    Park Fund’s total revenue, year to day, is 3.5 million dollars which is ahead of our 2 
year percentages; a revenue favorability of approximately $78,000.  Expenditures are favorable with 
the overall favorable.  Golf Fund is still doing great. Both revenue and expenditures are favorable 
with a net favorability of $170,000.   Mr. Eadie discussed turf replacement payment schedule and 
that Teresa Sanders and Budget Finance have recommended the removal of it from the 6 year CIP. 

  



2. Information Technology Project Plan Update – Jason Conley discussed the current updates with the 
on-line golf transactions.  The interface with Club Prophet, the way it’s been written, is not going to 
pass within the City’s best practices.  There have been a couple of suggestions that have come up 
and will be looking into them.   Additional discussion revolved around Active Software and the budget 
covering the replacement. 

 
 

Contract Items from Other Committees: These items were not discussed.  
1. Concessions Supply value blanket order renewal ($48,000)  
2. Sysco Food Service value blanket order ($160,000) 
3. Hill Int'l. CM contract for Howard Street South Bridge support ($114,770) 

 
 

Meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.  
The next regularly scheduled meeting is September 6, 2016, at 3:00 p.m. in City Hall Conference 
Room 2B. 






































